
 

February 4, 2016 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Gregory Smith, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Smith: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 376 by Senate Committee on Corrections and Juvenile 

Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 376 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, all law enforcement agencies are required to enter a report on any 

missing person incident into the Missing Person System of the National Crime Information 

Center and the Missing and Unidentified Person System of the Kansas Bureau of Investigation 

(KBI) “as soon as practical.”  SB 376 would require that the missing person reports be entered 

into both systems within two hours after the law enforcement agency receives the minimum data 

required to enter the report.  The bill would take effect upon its publication in the Kansas 

Register.  

 

The KBI states there would be no fiscal effect on agency operations resulting from the 

enactment of SB 376.  The League of Kansas Municipalities indicates local police departments 

would have to complete the missing person report within a fixed time period instead of a 

discretionary time frame.  However, the League is unable to estimate a fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 
 

cc: Shelia Sawyer-Tyler, KBI 

 Larry Baer, League of Municipalities 

 Kim Torrey, Highway Patrol 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary  


